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YOUR  
COUNCILLORS:

Cr Marg Attley OAM (Mayor) - Tolmie Ward                             

Cr Peter Olver (Deputy Mayor) – Mansfield Ward 

Cr Paul Sladdin – Bonnie Doon Ward

Cr Paul Volkering – Mansfield Ward

Cr Harry Westendorp – Jamieson Ward

Enquiries for Councillors can be emailed to: council@mansfield.vic.gov.au

Your Council  —  Your News

Ordinary Council meeting –  

Tuesday, 23 June 2020, 5.00pm 

Venue:  To be livestreamed

Please check the Events section of our 
Website for information on how you can 
listen/watch the Council Meetings remotely

DATES TO REMEMBER:

DUAL NAME FOR MOUNT BATTERY 
APPROVED

Pursuant to the Naming Rules for places in Victoria 
– Statutory requirements for naming roads, features 
and localities, we would like to advise that the dual 
name for Mount Battery/Beolite has been formally 
adopted.  The name was placed in the Victorian 
Government Gazette on Thursday 11 June 2020 by 
Geographic Names.

Changes to the VICMAPS database will be made in 
the coming weeks.

SEASONAL ROAD CLOSURE - SECTION OF 
JAMIESON – LICOLA ROAD

Pursuant to clause 7 of Schedule 11 of the 
Local Government Act 1989, Council advises the 
implementation of the seasonal road closure of part of 
the Jamieson-Licola Road.

The specific section of road affected is from the Mt 
Sunday Road intersection, approximately 36 kms 
from Jamieson and at elevation 1200m, through to 
the Mansfield / Wellington Shire Boundary.

The closure will take effect 21 May 2020 – 29 
October 2020 inclusive.

The road closure has been brought forward due to 
significant snowfall, making the road impassable to 
traffic. No access will be permitted to this section of 
road during this time. 

For further information contact the Infrastructure 
Manager, Andre Kompler on 03 5775 8546 
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Kaylene Conrick Chief Executive Officer

33 Highett Street, Mansfield,  
Mansfield Shire Council, 

Private Bag 1000, Mansfield 3724, VIC. 
Ph: 5775 8555  Fax: 5775 2677   

Emergency: 5775 8555

Sign up for Email Notices
www.mansfield.vic.gov.au/forms/notices-email

  council@mansfield.vic.gov.au  |   

www.mansfield.vic.gov.au

Council is advertising to fill five vacant, full time 
positions in infrastructure and engineering:

GENERAL MANAGER INFRASTRUCTURE AND 
PLANNING

Establish and grow a culture focused on 
customers, achieving results and continuous 
improvement.

Exciting leadership opportunity ensuring effective and 
sustainable delivery of Council engineering, planning, 
community safety, waste, road maintenance, parks & 
gardens and environment departments.
For more information, please visit salcorp-hr.com.
au or call Christine Mileham of Sal Corp on 0409 
380 385.  

 MANAGER OPERATIONS & CAPIAL WORKS

Establish priorities with a strong customer 
focus

Meet community expectations, plan for now and 
the future.

Get your teeth into this role by leading, developing 
and effectively managing resources, strategies and 
programs to improve and maximise Council assets 
and infrastructure.  
For more information, please visit salcorp-hr.com.
au or call Christine Mileham of Sal Corp on 0409 
380 385.  

COORDINATOR ASSET MANAGEMENT

Bring your technical and specialist abilities to the 
fore as you lead this team to deliver excellence in 
asset management and maximisation, property and 
Geographic Information Systems (GIS).  

COORDINATOR CAPITAL WORKS DELIVERY

Plan and deliver capital works on time and on 
budget

customer service
Excellent contract management and quality 
assurance 

Your expertise and advice is required for excellence in 
project management and the planning and delivery of 
capital projects.

COORDINATOR ENGINEERING SERVICES

Manage engineering referrals, provide excellent 
customer service

engineering

Your engineering advice and expertise is required 
on applications for statutory planning permits and 
management of duties associated with civil design, 
development, and construction and engineering 
investigation.

For more information about the Coordinator roles, 
please refer to the Employment Opportunities page of 
Council’s website www.mansfield.vic.gov.au
Written applications for the Coordinator roles 
close at 5.00pm 26 June 2020. For a confidential 
discussion regarding the Coordinator roles, please 
contact Julie Dolling, Corporate & Organisational 
Coordinator on 5775 8503. 

Steph Ryan calls on the Premier
MEMBER for Euroa Steph Ryan 

(MLA, Euroa) has used the return 
of Parliament to take Premier Dan-
iel Andrews to task over job losses 
at the Benalla concrete plant.

Ms Ryan, who is also the Nation-
als’ deputy leader, asked Premier 
Andrews to guarantee that every 
one of the workers who lost their 
jobs as a result of Labor’s botched 
handling of the West Gate Tunnel 
project would get their jobs back.

“Sixty workers were made re-
dundant recently because work 
has ground to a halt as a result of 
the government’s inability to fi nd 
a safe storage facility for contami-
nated soil,” Ms Ryan said.

A letter sent to employees of LS 

Precast last week attributed the 
layoff s to the delays in tunnelling 
works caused by the ‘current PFAS 
situation on the West Gate Tunnel 
Project’. 

“Daniel Andrews must give each 
and every one of the workers who 
have lost their jobs as a conse-
quence of the government’s stuff  
up on this project a guarantee that 
they will get their jobs back,” Ms 
Ryan said. 

“Workers on this project were 
told that they had safe, secure and 
long-term jobs.

“Labor used these workers as 
a political football before the last 
state election but now they are be-
ing laid off , government MPs are 

nowhere to be seen.
“Instead of trying to lay the 

blame at the feet of the contractor, 
Labor MPs should take responsi-
bility and fi x the problem.”

Ms Ryan said Labor had errone-
ously sought to paint the Liberals 
and the Nationals’ call for greater 
scrutiny over the project as block-
ing local jobs. 

“I have always supported the 
construction of the Benalla con-
crete facility, but we have also 
had concerns from the beginning 
about Labor’s failure to do due 
diligence on the West Gate Tunnel 
project,” Ms Ryan said.

“Those concerns were justifi ed, 
with revelations that a secret EPA 

report carried out before tunnel-
ling began showing sections of the 
project’s soil had 100 times the lev-
els of PFAS acceptable in drinking 
water.”

Ms Ryan said despite knowing 
about these problems, the State 
Government told the Benalla com-
munity that the West Gate Tunnel 
had ‘been through the most com-
prehensive planning and environ-
mental assessment process ever 
conducted for a Victorian road 
project’. 

“The Premier needs to be ac-
countable to those workers who 
have now lost their jobs because 
his government cut corners on the 
tunnel project,” Ms Ryan said. 

MEMBER for Euroa Steph Ryan 
(MLA, Euroa)


